

**Coaldale Minor Hockey Association  
Board Meeting – Website Minutes  
Coaldale Sportsplex  
June 10, 2025 7:00pm**



**Present: Jamie Gyorffy, Shawn Hass, Tracey Skretting, Teighan Duffy, Pat Davey, Jeremey Kenyon, Jamie Kenyon, Jordan Odland, Murray Weiss, Chad Thompson, Wyatt Whillans, Jessica Hoffman\***

**Regrets: Shawn O'Rourke, Matt Burton, Kevin Parenteau, Chad Jensen**

1. Call to Order
  - a. Jamie at 7:06pm
2. Additions/ Deletions Approval of the Agenda
  - a. Guidelines
    - i. Go over the CMHA guidelines, make comments as needed. Pay attention to discipline, complaint and registration components.
  - b. Code of Conduct
    - i. Codes of Conduct for parents, and an updated coach and updated player codes of conduct to review.
  - c. Tournament Dates / Skating Carnival
    - i. Figure Skating wants March 21<sup>st</sup> weekend for Skating Carnival
    - ii. Provincials for U18 March 26/27/28<sup>th</sup> week
    - iii. November 16<sup>th</sup> is CAHL tiering weekend
    - iv. Might move January tournament to not interfere with Copperheads games
  - d. Shawn H motions to approve agenda, seconded by Wyatt. Carried.
3. Membership portion
4. Minutes from last Meeting
  - a. Shawn H motions to approve meeting minutes, seconded by Pat. Carried.
5. Presidents Report
  - a. Player Movement Updates

- i. Player released for U8 AA or AAA
- b. Membership Inquiries / Requests / Complaints
  - i. U5 – Currently 5 have registered, another 3 possible.
    - 1. 2 Requests for U5 player to play for U7
    - 2. Was decided to have them register as U5 for now
  - ii. U18 Overage – Raymond
    - 1. Need to go to Magrath or Raymond
  - iii. U18 Overage
    - 1. Will approve, based on approval from CAHL, HA, and team size come September. May be cut due to birthday earlier than November 1<sup>st</sup>.
  - iv. U15 Request
    - 1. Can oldest daughter play down in U13 (it's her first year of hockey). Can register, but will see how the numbers and approvals look.
  - v. U7 First Year Request for buddies
    - 1. Hockey Draft, so no guarantees
  - vi. Warner Players – U16/U13/U11 – Warner currently, played after Foremost last year.
    - 1. Will give caveat based on team size come September
  - vii. U7 to U9 request to move based on skill. To move to next meeting.
- 6. Treasurer's Report
  - a. Financial report
    - i. Chad T motions to approve Treasurer's Report, seconded by Murray. Carried
  - b. Proposed purchases
    - i. Summer Fest Float
      - 1. Jamie Gyorffy Motions up to \$3100 towards float decorations and candy. Seconded by Tracey. 10 yes, carried.
- 7. Administrators Report
  - a. Registration
    - i. 37 completed registrations so far (opened June 1<sup>st</sup>)
  - b. Jerseys

- i. Shawn Hass thinks we should rethink the jerseys and look at some re-designs, will send some ideas this week.
  - c. U16 Team
    - i. Jamie will call Terry to see the level of U16, and if it's Tier 1, see if we can declare 2 U18 teams, at Tier 2 and Tier 3, or body contact vs non-body contact
- 8. Director Updates
  - a. Fundraising Director
    - i. Golf Tournament Update – Friday, August 8<sup>th</sup>
      - 1. 8 Teams confirmed and paid. Looking to have 18 minimum.
      - 2. Still looking for a few hole sponsors (need 7 hole sponsors). \$250 per hole.
      - 3. Looking for some prizes
- 9. New Business
  - a. Steve Dyck wondering if there's more he could be doing, to help with coaches etc.
    - i. Could he show up to some practices to work with the goalie and coach during the typical practice to help coach the coaches
  - b. Jeremy – Would like to have 2 volunteers to help with coaching selection
- 10. Next Meeting
  - a. August 12<sup>th</sup>, 2025
- 11. Adjourn
  - a. Shawn motions to adjourn at 8:34pm. Seconded by Murray